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Meeting Date: 	Thursday 13 December 2018 

Time:		14:00 – 18:00  

Type: 		Face-to-face		 

Location:	UKCP Office, America House, America Square EC3N 2LU  

Version:	Approved

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Present:	Keith		Carlton (KC)			Trustee
		Andy		Cottom (AJC)			Trustee
Patricia		Hunt (PH)			Trustee 
Jacqui		McCouat (JM)			Trustee
John		Loughrey (JL)			Trustee 
		Martin 		Pollecoff (MP)			Chair & Trustee
		Neil		Robertson (NR)			Treasurer & Trustee
Suzy		Walker (SW)			Trustee
											 
Apologies:	Bob		Cooke (BC)			Trustee
Nasima 		Khanom (NK)			Trustee	
Mary 		MacCallum-Sullivan (MMS)	Members’ Forum Moderator
 
In Attendance:	Sarah 		Niblock (SN)			Chief Executive
		Matt		Nicholls (MN)			Head of Content & Engagement
		
Minutes By:	Alex 		Crawford (AC)			Governance Manager





Action Points and Decisions – in Black Bold	


1. Apologies, Welcomes and Declarations of Interest   

1.1. Apologies were given for BC, NK and MMS.

1.2. Congratulations were given to JM for her re-appointment as a trustee following the recent elections.

1.3. The Governance Officer informed the Board that any trustee with a conflict of interest in a matter under discussion should declare the nature of their interest and withdraw from the room unless given a dispensation to speak.

2. Board Minutes (Approved) from 22 September 2018

2.1. Matters Arising  

2.1.1. [bookmark: _Hlk519841736]Re: point 3.2.3 concerning the recent Trustee elections, successful candidates Juliet Rosenfeld and Jacqui McCouat will begin there terms of office on 1 January 2019.

2.1.2. Re: point 4.1.1 concerning the draft UKCP Business Plan, this is on the agenda for today’s meeting.

2.1.3. Re: point 10.3 concerning the College Review, this is on the agenda for today’s meeting.

2.1.4. Re: Point 4.3 concerning the Research Faculty Committee (RFC), SN advised that new appointments have been made to the RFC and that the meeting held on 7 December went extremely well.

2.1.5. Re: point 14.3.1 concerning the Supervision Working Group, AC advised that the members were Alan McConnon, Fiona Biddle, Katrina Ashton and Fran Renwick.  

2.1.6. Re: point 14.3.2 concerning the Organisational Member definition group, AC advised that the group has not yet been established.

3. Chair’s Updates

3.1. College Representation on the Board

3.1.1. The Board unanimously voted in favour of inviting representatives elected by the PRCCF for the three client-facing sections (Children & Young People, Individual & Couples and Family & Group) to attend Board meetings in an observer capacity.  This will be for a 12 month trial period beginning from the Board meeting in February 2019.

3.2. Board Co-Options

3.2.1. The Board supported the Chair’s proposal to co-opt Professor Brett Kahr and Divine Charura onto the Board.

3.2.2. The Chair will contact both Brett and Divine to see if they are willing to be co-opted onto the Board. If yes, then formal Board approval for the co-opted appointments will be done by email.

3.3. College Closure

3.3.1. The Board unanimously voted in favour of closing the Cognitive Psychotherapies College (CPC).

*PH left the meeting at 14:45, at the Chair’s request*

3.4. International Officer

3.4.1. The Board unanimously voted in favour of extending PH’s term as UKCP International Officer for a further 18 months. This was on the understanding that her term as International Officer will end if she is successful in the 2019 UKCP Chair elections.

*PH returned to the meeting at 14:46*

3.4.2. The Chair informed PH of the extension to her term as International Officer. 

4. Chief Executive Updates

4.1. The office team re-organisation has been well received.

4.2. MN’s job title has been changed to Head of Content and Engagement and he will be working closely with Veena Naik (UKCP Membership Experience Manager).  

4.3. Following a recent interview process, the vacant Head of Operations, Quality & Standards role is under review. 

4.4. Opportunities for succession and progression are now in place within the UKCP Office.

4.5. A new UKCP Content Manager will be starting in January 2019. 

4.6. Interviews for a new UKCP Research Lead took place yesterday (12 December 2018) and an offer has been made.

4.7. A number of new appointments have been made to the Research Faculty Committee (RFC) and the committee is working very well. 

4.8. As previously advised we have been successfully re-accredited by the Professional Standards Authority (PSA). It was a thorough re-accreditation process and the PSA scrutinised a number of areas. We are currently awaiting their decision with regards to the new titles we have applied for: ‘Child Psychotherapist’, ‘Family and Systemic Psychotherapist’ and ‘Child Psychotherapeutic Counsellor’.  

4.9. MP commented that there is real enthusiasm and professionalism within the UKCP Office.

4.10. A new staff development program will begin in January 2019.

4.11. SN will be arranging new trustee Juliet Rosenfeld’s induction, and SN met with her recently.

4.12. The Scope of Practice and Education for the counselling and psychotherapy professions (SCoPEd) collaborative project has now reached fruition and a consultation document will be circulated in January 2019. MN will be working on the communications about this. 

4.13. UKCP continues to be involved in the All-Party Parliamentary Group (APPG) for Prescribed Drug Dependence.

4.14. SN thanked MN and SW for their input into the recent UKCP podcasts which were very well received.






5. Vice-Chair & International Officer Updates

5.1. The International Committee (IC) Away Day was held on 26 October 2018 and SN also attended. The members of the IC are spread throughout Europe and this was the first time they had all met face-to-face.   

5.2. As set out in the IC Terms of Reference, the IC will hold 2 face-to-face meetings each year. 

5.3. The IC will look into the possibility of providing an advisory service for those working in Europe.

5.4. PH will continue to report to the Board in her capacity as International Officer and will potentially attend a Board meeting, as required.

5.5. JL noted that Working Group 3 originally suggested disbanding the IC and instead just have an International Officer, however the group have since revised this view and support the continuation of the IC.

5.6. PH is part of a group that met with Lord Alderdice yesterday (12 December 2018) and it was an excellent meeting; a ‘meeting of minds’.

6. College Review

6.1. SN updated the Board with the status of the recommendations from the 5 Working Groups and referred to the ‘College Review Next Steps’ paper written by AC.  

6.2. The finalised committee structure (Working Group 3) will come to the Board meeting in February 2019.

6.3. Any constitutional changes resulting from the College Review will require a General Meeting to be held in 2019.

6.4. A discussion paper with the recommendations and policies concerning college payments and appointments (Working Group 2) will be circulated to the colleges in the New Year.

6.5. Things are progressing well with regards to changes to the college structure (Working Group 1).

6.6. Recommendations concerning consultation and engagement within UKCP (Working Group 4) are already part of the UKCP Communication Team’s remit.

6.7. SN has written to the Chair of the group looking at UKCP organisational values (Working Group 5) and thanked him for the group’s recommendations.   

7. Draft College Terms of Reference

7.1. The Board discussed the draft document written by AC. 

7.2. The Terms of Reference are drawn from the rules that apply to the Board of Trustees which are contained in the UKCP constitutional documents.

7.3. AC advised that he envisages these being core, generic terms of reference with colleges adding details that are specific to their college.

7.4. It was stressed that the colleges are part of UKCP and not separate legal entities. 


8. UKCP Annual Conference

8.1. SN had hoped to give the theme of the conference today, however discussions are still on-going.

8.2. The conference will be held in October 2019.

8.3. We will book a venue that has one large room rather multiple break-out rooms, like the successful British Psychoanalytic Council (BPC) conference held at the British Library recently.   

9. UKCP Business Plan

9.1. SN presented the draft UKCP Business Plan which sets-out a 3 year operational plan for the organisation from September 2018 to August 2021. 

9.2. There followed a discussion of the plan which included the following points:

9.2.1. The Treasurer stressed the need to increase revenue and/or reduce costs over the next 3 years, and we need to be aware of the financial bottom-line.

9.2.2. The Treasurer also commented that collaborations/joint ventures with other organisations carry a degree of risk.

9.2.3. If we are to become a Higher Education Provider/degree-awarding body then we would need to set-up a separate legal entity.

9.2.4. When Career Development Loans end it will be difficult for students to afford to train as psychotherapists, something which is of concern to our Organisational Members.  

9.2.5. One trustee commented that if our members read the Business Plan they would be amazed at how UKCP has progressed; we should use the plan as a marketing tool as it shows us to be clearly ahead of other rival organisations.

9.2.6. One trustee said this was the first ambitious document he had seen since taking post in 2014; he gave his firm backing to the plan and was very excited by it. 

10. Private Members Bill on Conversion Therapy

10.1. The Board discussed the issue, raised by KC, that it is likely that the government will have a position on banning Conversion Therapy by autumn 2019. This follows the Private Members Bill on Conversion Therapy from Labour MP Geraint Davies, although this bill has little chance of being enacted. 

10.2. KC’s opinion is that the emphasis should be on education, not regulation. 

10.3. MP expressed concern that if the government were to ban Conversion Therapy then it would give the impression to the public that Psychotherapists were largely responsible for Conversion Therapy, which is not the case. 

10.4. KC said that it should be communicated that, in most cases, Conversion Therapy is not being carried-out by psychotherapists or counsellors.

10.5. The Chair advised that any organisation that conducts Conversion Therapy will not be accredited by UKCP or the PSA.      


11. Financial Year-End Update

11.1. The Treasurer reported that we are in a good financial position; everything is under control and finances are on-track.

11.2. The 2017/2018 Annual Audit has been successfully completed.

12. UKCP Ethics Code Consultation

12.1. SN updated the Board with developments concerning the revised code. 

12.2. After the initial 3 month consultation period some concerns about the code were raised by the Chair of the UKCP Professional Conduct Committee and by the UKCP lawyers. 

12.3. In light of these concerns further amendments have been made to the code which will require additional consultation and SN handed-out a timetable of the actions. SN re-assured the Board that things are in-hand with regards to revisions to the Ethics Code. 

13. AOB

13.1. Supervision Documents

13.1.1. The Board approved the 3 UKCP Supervision documents: the ‘Supervision Statement’, the ‘Supervision Standards of Education & Training’ and the ‘Supervision Practice Guidelines’. Each document had been amended to include the following text:

‘UKCP sets education, training, and practice standards for supervisors who are on the Supervision Directory. It is the responsibility of UKCP colleges and organisational members to ensure that individuals are meeting and maintaining these standards; 

UKCP’s Complaints and Conduct Process focuses on the relationship between the therapist and the client and therefore cannot consider a complaint against someone acting in the role of a supervisor.’

13.1.2. JL commented that the legal aspects of this need to be explored.

13.1.3. JM stressed the importance of communicating the responsibilities for supervision to the members.      

13.2. Education, Training & Practice Committee (ETPC) Terms of Reference

13.2.1. The Board approved the amendment to point 2.1 of the ETPC Terms of Reference so that it now reads:

‘2.1 - The Chair of ETPC is appointed for a term of three years with the option of being re-appointed for one further three year term. Applications for the Chair of ETPC are to be submitted one month before the end of the incumbent’s role, and the appointment will be made by the UKCP Chair and Chief Executive. A separate job description can be obtained from the UKCP Governance Manager.’

13.3. Thanks from the Chair

13.3.1. MP ended the meeting by listing some of the many things UKCP had achieved over the past year, and he gave great thanks to the Board for all their work in 2018. 

14. Next Meeting

14.1. Friday 22 February 2019, 09:30 to 4pm, UKCP Office.
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